
 

 

28th April 2021 
 
Dear Parents/Carers,  
 

School Streets- Road Closure 
 
On Friday 21st May we will be holding our first ever 'School Streets' event. This will involve 
closing the section of Nicolas Road outside the school gates to through traffic between 8:00am-
9:30am and 2:30pm-4:00pm on the day. See map below for further clarification: 
 

 
 



 

 

The aim of closing Nicolas Road that day is to:  
 
• Raise awareness for children, teachers and parents of the health implications for young 
people caused by high levels of air pollution and traffic outside our school.  
 
• Involve children, teachers and parents in a fun, symbolic day of action with an opportunity for 
children to walk to and from school together in a traffic-free space  
 
• Encourage everyone to think about how they travel to school. We hope that closing the road 
to through traffic will make it easier and safer to walk, cycle or scoot the school run to create a 
healthier, safer and cleaner environment around the school and local community.  
 
Important safety information  
• During the road closure, parents/carers remain responsible for their children as on any other 
day. You must stay to supervise your child.  
 
• Please support us by travelling actively to and from school – walk, cycle, scoot or travel by 
public transport. If you do need to use a car for the school run, we ask you to park a short walk 
away.   
 
Can you help?  
We are looking for parent volunteers to help out with our staff stewards on the day. If you are 
able to help out, please email admin@oswaldroad.manchester.sch.uk 
 
Kind regards, 

 
Ellie Linton 
Communications and Marketing Manager 
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